
 

 

Mail Stop 3561 
October 21, 2015 

 
Via E-Mail  

Ms. Nicole Altenburg 
Principal Financial Officer 
Mines Management, Inc. 
905 W. Riverside Avenue, Suite 311 

Spokane, WA 99201 

 
Re: Mines Management, Inc. 

 Form 10-K for the Year Ended December 31, 2014 

Filed March 31, 2015 

File No. 001-32074   
 
Dear Ms. Altenburg: 

 
We have reviewed your filing and have the following comment.  In our comment, we 

may ask you to provide us with information so we may better understand your disclosure. 
 

Please respond to this letter within ten business days by providing the requested 
information or advise us as soon as possible when you will respond.  If you do not believe our 
comments apply to your facts and circumstances, please tell us why in your response.   

 

After reviewing your response to these comments, we may have additional comments.   
            
Form 10-K for the Year Ended December 31, 2014 
 

Controls and Procedures, page 50 
 
1. On May 14, 2013, Committee of Sponsoring Organizations (“COSO”) issued its 

updated Internal Control – Integrated Framework (the “Updated Framework”).  We 

note your Management ś Annual Report on Internal Control Over Financial 
Reporting does not identify the version of the Internal Control - Integrated 
Framework that was used to perform your assessment as required by Item 308(a)(2) 
of Regulation S-K.  Please tell us the framework you used - i.e., whether you used 

the 1992 Framework or the Updated Framework issued in 2013, and confirm that 
you will revise future filings to include a report that identifies the version of the 
COSO Integrated Framework you used in the assessment of your internal control 
over financial reporting. 
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We urge all persons who are responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of the disclosure 

in the filing to be certain that the filing includes the information the Securities Exchange Act of 
1934 and all applicable Exchange Act rules require.  Since the company and its management are 
in possession of all facts relating to a company’s disclosure, they are responsible for the accuracy 
and adequacy of the disclosures they have made.   

 
 In responding to our comments, please provide a written statement from the company 

acknowledging that: 
 

 the company is responsible for the adequacy and accuracy of the disclosure in the filing; 
 

 staff comments or changes to disclosure in response to staff comments do not foreclose 
the Commission from taking any action with respect to the filing; and 

 

 the company may not assert staff comments as a defense in any proceeding initiated by 
the Commission or any person under the federal securities laws of the United States.  
 

You may contact Joanna Lam at (202) 551-3476 or Angela Lumley at (202) 551-3398 if 
you have questions regarding comments on the financial statements and related matters.   
 
 

        Sincerely, 
 
        /s/Tia L. Jenkins 
 

Tia L. Jenkins 
Senior Assistant Chief Accountant 
Office of Beverages, Apparel, and 
Mining 


